

St John's Highbury Vale C of E Primary School

Conewood Street, London N5 1DL

Tel: 020 7226 4906

E-mail: admin@stjhv.lslington.sch.uk Executive Head: Mrs Tonnie Read Head of School: Ms Hasina Khan

Friday 7th June 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to our final half-term of the year. We hope you had a restful and enjoyable break. It is hard to believe that we are approaching the end of the academic year. The children have come back refreshed and ready for the busy half-term. We have many events taking place in the next six weeks.

Some parents asked me this week when they will find out who their child's next teacher will be. I will communicate this with you shortly.

RSE Y1 to Y6

This term, we will be teaching relationship and sex education. Thank you to all the parents who attended the meeting. If you would like the meeting slides, please let Clare know. Teaching Relationship Education at key stages 1 and 2, 3 and 4 is a statutory requirement.

MyBnk

This week, Y5 and Y6 had the valuable opportunity to work with a charity called MyBnk. MyBnk is a UK charity that delivers expert-led financial education programmes for young children. The Y5s and Y6s spent Wednesday morning engaging in a comprehensive learning session about money knowledge, skills, mindsets and habits at key transitional moments. I encourage you to ask the children what they learnt about budgeting. Next week, Y3 and Y4 will also be able to work with MyBank.

International Week

Just before half term, I wrote to share our plans for International Week. The staff are planning some great activities for the week. Please make a **small contribution of £5 via School Gateway.** Thank you to the parents and carers who have already donated. We hope you can join us on the **21st of June from 2.45pm to see our children perform Bollywood dancing, play African drums, sing in different languages, watch a performance from a live band and many more. If you would like to bring food to the event to share, please let me know. Please make sure there are no nuts in the food.**









St John's Highbury Vale C of E Primary School

Conewood Street, London N5 1DL

Tel: 020 7226 4906

E-mail: admin@stjhv.lslington.sch.uk Executive Head: Mrs Tonnie Read Head of School: Ms Hasina Khan

Transition workshops (Reception and Y6)

On Tuesday, June 25th, transition workshops will be held for Reception and Y6 parents. The workshops will provide structured guidance and support during times of change, helping individuals navigate the complexity of their new situation. The Reception to Y1 (KS1) transition meeting will be held at 9:00 a.m., and Year 6 (Y6 to Y7) will be held from 2:30. It would be great to have as many parents and careers as possible at these meetings.

Key Dates for next week

Monday 10th June - Y6 Kayaking Monday 10th June - Y1 Phonics screening week Tuesday 11th June - Y4 Multiplication and times tables check Wednesday 12th June - Y1 Come Learn with Me morning - 9.00am - 10.00am Friday 14th June - Y6 Come Learn with Me morning - 9.00am - 10.00am

Have a wonderful weekend.

With thanks,

Ms H Khan

Head of School





